
Prayer, Praise & Progress Report - January 2020  
Dear Ones in Christ,                                                

„And straightway the father of the child cried out, and said with tears, Lord, I believe; help thou mine 
unbelief.“ Markus 9:24. The watchword for 2020. A yearly Bible verse as the watchword for the new year 
began with the Moravian Brethren in 1731 under Count Zinzendorf and continues to this day. Jesus said 
„according to your faith be it unto you.“ The best is on the way and we are excited about what God is 
doing  this new year and to see how He keeps His Word. Yes Lord we believe, remove our unbelief! 

Salvation: A German pastor in our area called me recently and said he wanted me to contact a former 
member of a notorious motorcycle gang who had drug problems and wanted deliverance. The pastor said 
he heard that I could pray for these types of cases. I contacted this young man and we met at our church. 
After explaining the Gospel involved the surrender of oneself to Jesus as Lord and King he replied that is 
why he was there to talk with me. He shook my hand and prayed to receive Jesus Christ as Savior. We 
then prayed to expel demons and to be filled with the Holy Spirit. I closed out by giving him a father’s 
blessing. He wrote back to me that  he is free and thankful! We are believing for more like this! 

Baptism: Last Sunday we had a baptismal service and prepared to baptize six believers in the town 
swimming pool. As we began the granddaughter of a lady who was to be baptized jumped in the pool 
saying she wanted to be baptized also. She confessed Jesus as her Savior, renounced satan and all his 
wicked works and was baptized with the others. Unsaved were there watching and it was a great 
testimony for the Kingdom of God! 

Making disciples: The Sunday afternoon discipleship course „Freedom in Christ“ is going well with 
good response from those involved. We need to accompany young believers right from the beginning of 
their walk of faith. It is how you finish that counts! 

Baby boom, meetings & refugees: The church had a baby dedication service in December which was 
a great blessing and testimony. Raise these precious children for Jesus! The Bible conference in 
November was powerful with lasting fruit in the lives of the believers. We also had a great Christmas Eve 
service with lots of visitors. After the New Year we were in a court hearing regarding an Iranian couple 
applying for amnesty. I gave testimony in the court as well and they were granted permission to stay in 
Germany. They are faithful in the church and a blessing to our assembly in Bischofsheim! 

Thank you for your partnering with us, for the generous gifts recently received and your vital prayer 
intercession for this ministry here. Punching holes in the darkness and making a difference for someone’s 
child and loved one. Thank you for making that possible here in Germany! 

Shalom - blessings and peace! 

   Dan & Tricia  


